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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF MENTAL HEALTH AND CHEMICAL DEPENDENCY 
PROFESSIONALS

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Tuesday, January 25, 2006 at 2:00 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room A, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
February 28, 2006
MEMBERS PRESENT
David Ciamaricone, LPCMH, President
Dr. James Wilson, LPCMH, Vice President
Dawn Brown, Public Member, Secretary
Russell Buskirk, LCDP

Michael Kriner, LCDP

Vera Murrell, Public Member

Carmetah Murray, Public Member

Division Staff/Deputy Attorney General PRESENT

James Collins, Director, DPR
Chris Spizzirri, Deputy Attorney General

Timothy Oswell, Administrative Specialist II
ALSO PRESENT 

Mr. Ronald Williams
MEMBERS ABSENT

Jean Gunnells, LPCMH

CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Ciamaricone called the meeting to order at 12:30 p.m. 
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The Board reviewed the November 29, 2005 minutes for approval. Mr. Buskirk made a motion, seconded by Ms. Murray to approve the minutes as submitted.  Motion unanimously carried.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
There was no unfinished business before the Board.
NEW BUSINESS
Review of Application for LPCMH Licensure by NBCC Certification – Amy Libby
The Board reviewed Ms. Libby’s application for LPCMH licensure. The Board’s rules require that an applicant obtain their post-Master’s experience in a period of not more than four years. Ms. Libby’s application showed that her experience was obtained in a five year period. Dr. Wilson made a motion, seconded by Mr. Kriner to table Ms. Libby’s application for an updated Direct Supervision form that clearly indicates the total number of hours of direct supervision obtained in not more than four years. Motion unanimously carried.
Review of Application for LPCMH Licensure by NBCC Certification – Abbie Seifert
The Board reviewed Ms. Seifert’s application for LPCMH licensure. Mr. Kriner made a motion, seconded by Mr. Ciamaricone to propose to deny Ms. Seifert’s application because her supervision was provided by a Secondary School Counselor which is not a Board approved supervisory. In addition Ms. Seifert’s professional counseling experience was not in a clinical setting. Motion unanimously carried.

Review of Application for LPCMH Licensure by NBCC Certification – Carol Cronin

The Board reviewed Ms. Cronin’s application for LPCMH licensure. Dr. Wilson made a motion, seconded by Mr. Kriner to approve Ms. Cronin’s application. Motion unanimously carried.
Review of Application for LPCMH Licensure by NBCC Certification – Warren Mays

The Board reviewed Mr. Warren’s application for LPCMH licensure. Dr. Wilson made a motion, seconded by Mr. Kriner to table Mr. Warren’s application for a detailed written description of his professional counseling experience. In addition the Board requests a letter from Mr. May’s supervisor which breaks down the number of hours of total clinical supervised experience, total group, and total face-to-face supervision Motion unanimously carried.
Review of Application for LPCMH Licensure by NBCC Certification – Beth Joselow

The Board reviewed Ms. Joselow’s application for LPCMH licensure. Mr. Kriner made a motion, seconded by Mr. Buskirk to approve Ms. Joselow’s application. Motion unanimously carried.
Review of Application for LPCMH Licensure by NBCC Certification – Rhonda Quin

The Board reviewed Ms. Quin’s application for LPCMH licensure. Ms. Murrell made a motion, seconded by Ms. Murray to approve Ms. Quin’s application. Motion unanimously carried.
Review of Application for LPCMH Licensure by NBCC Certification – Olga Yatzus

The Board reviewed Ms. Yatzus’ application for LPCMH licensure. Ms. Brown made a motion, seconded by Mr. Buskirk to approve Ms. Yatzus’ application. Motion unanimously carried.
Review of Application for LCDP Licensure by DCB Inc. Certification – Jim Elder

The Board reviewed Mr. Elders’ application for LCDP licensure. Mr. Kriner made a motion, seconded by Ms. Murray to approve Mr. Elders’ application. Mr. Buskirk abstained from the vote. Motion carried.
Review of Application for LCDP Licensure by DCB Inc. Certification – Gwen Empson
The Board reviewed Ms. Empson’s application for LCDP licensure. Mr. Kriner made a motion, seconded by Ms. Murray to approve Ms. Empson’s application. Mr. Buskirk abstained from the vote. Motion carried.
Review of Application for LCDP Licensure by DCB Inc. Certification – Rita Ochoa

The Board reviewed Ms. Ochoa’s application for LCDP licensure. The Board noted information on the application attested to a past felony conviction which is on the list of substantially related crimes. Dr. Wilson made a motion, seconded by Ms. Murray to propose to deny Ms. Ochoa’s application. Mr. Buskirk abstained from the vote. Motion carried.
Review of Application for LMFT Licensure by Reciprocity – Daniel Cherneski

The Board reviewed Mr. Cherneski’s application for LMFT licensure. Mr. Kriner made a motion, seconded by Ms. Murray to approve Mr. Cherneski’s application. Motion unanimously carried.
Review of Application for LMFT Licensure by Reciprocity – John Walker

The Board reviewed Mr. Walker’s application for LMFT licensure. Dr. Wilson made a motion, seconded by Ms. Murray to approve Mr. Walker’s application. Motion unanimously carried.
Election of Officers
Mr. Ciamaricone made a motion to nominate Mr. Buskirk as President of the Board effective February 22, 2006 and was seconded by Mr. Kriner. There were no other nominations. Motion unanimously carried.

Mr. Buskirk made a motion to nominate Mr. Kriner as Vice President of the Board effective February 22, 2006 and was seconded by Ms. Brown. There were no other nominations. Motion unanimously carried.

Mr. Kriner made a motion to nominate Ms. Murray as Secretary of the Board effective February 22, 2006 and was seconded by Ms. Murrell. There were no other nominations. Motion unanimously carried.
Correspondence

Request for Approval to sit for the AMFTRB exam – Mr. Ronald Williams
The Board reviewed a letter from Mr. Williams requesting that the Board grant him approval to sit for the AMFTRB examination. The Board noted that it is still in the process of adopting procedures and forms for the verification of applicant’s credentials and is unable to grant him approval at this time.
Request to Terminate Probation Status – Sherry Humphrey-Jones

The Board reviewed a request from Ms. Humphrey-Jones asking that the Board consider removing her probation status.  Ms. Humphrey-Jones license was placed on probation on February 6, 2004 for a two year period. Because the probationary period doesn’t end until February 6, 2006 the Board will consider this action at its February 22, 2006 meeting.
Request from Todd Sowden for Acceptance of Continuing Education Credit
Due to time constraints the Board will review this request at its next scheduled meeting.
Other Business (for discussion only)

There was no other business before the Board.
Public Comment

Mr. Ronald Williams introduced himself to the Board and expressed his disappointment with the Board’s decision to not grant his request to be approved to take the AMFTRB exam. Mr. Williams also expressed his disappointment that the Board had not yet established a procedure or forms to allow candidates to apply to take the exam. 
Next Meeting Date

The Board will hold a meeting on February 22, 2006 at 12:00 p.m. in Conference Room A of the Cannon Bldg, 861 Silver Lake Blvd, Dover, Delaware, 19904. Dr. Wilson noted he would be unable to attend the meeting.
Adjournment

Ms. Murray made a motion, seconded Ms. Murrell, to adjourn.  Motion unanimously carried. There being no further business before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 2:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
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Timothy E. Oswell
Administrative Specialist II 
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